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THANK  YOU  FOR  YOUR  SUPPORT  OF  PINK  SHIRT  DAY 

HILLARY  CHALLENGE  ADVENTURE  RACE   

Well Done to the Opihi College           
Adventure Racing team  who         
competed in the Hillary Challenge in 
Geraldine last weekend.  Our team 
of Kayla Bagrie,  Ryan Bagrie,     
Shayden Campbell, Cody Crawshaw, 
Mukesh Gaddam, Neko Prentice, 
Victor Savage and Andrew          
Kirkcaldie  all competed very  well, 
and some were lucky enough to win 
spot prizes. 



From Across the Principal’s Desk 

                                      Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
                                      Te na  koutou katoa 
 
 
This fortnightly newsletter always seems to come 
around very quickly – evidence of how quickly time 
passes when you’re busy!  And we have certainly 
been busy at Opihi College. 
 
Representation 
Yesterday I received the great news that four of our 
Year 7/8 students have been selected to represent 
the Aoraki Football South Canterbury region in 
football.  Eli Kerse, Cody Kereopa and Robbie     
Johnson will be travelling to Sydney in September 
to play in the Sydney International Cup.  Logan 
Larsen has also been selected as a team reserve.  
Congratulations to all four of them!  It is certainly 
an honour to be selected from such a large intake 
area.  Last year our local team won the competition, 
and I know that this year’s team are striving for 
equal success. 
 
Cross Country 
On Wednesday afternoon we had a group of          
students participating in the Aoraki Cross Country 
event in Timaru.   Ryan Bagrie came first in the    
Junior Boys, and I believe came in well before the 
fastest of the Intermediate grade runners.  Ryan 
continues to impress everyone with his focus and 
determination.  Congratulations Ryan! 
Our Intermediate Boys team placed third in the 
team competition so we also congratulate; Cody 
Crawshaw, Victor Savage, Cameron Doake and Cole 
Robertson on that effort.  Our girls, whilst not    
placing, ran very well and represented our school 
with pride. 
 
 
Reports 
This week teachers have begun the process of               
preparing reports on student progress.  This feed-
back from teachers provides valuable guidance for 
students and parents.  It is an opportunity for you 
to measure current progress against what needs to 
be achieved for the year.  Setting realistic goals, and 
focussing on them, gives students the opportunity 
to ensure a successful end to their academic year.   
Don’t forget that the year is more than half way for 
senior students.  For most of them, a lot still needs 
to be achieved before November!  You can expect 
reports to come home on or about 26th June.   
 
 
 

Property 
Readers of the Timaru Herald will have noted that, 
as I reported in our last newsletter, we have been 
granted the funding to replace some of our class-
rooms.  Initially we were constrained from               
reporting to you the actual figures, but now that the 
Ministry has released them we can tell you that we 
will have approximately $5.5 million to spend.  We 
only get a certain amount of freedom in how that 
money is spent, but it’s still pretty exciting to know 
that we will definitely be getting new teaching  
spaces.  We, as a whole school, are looking closely 
at how we teach in our current spaces, and how we 
would like to teach in our new spaces.  To support 
our inquiries into Innovative Learning Spaces and 
Modern Teaching Practices we have been                        
discussing a lot of different teaching ideas.  We are 
taking into account the film we screened last year, 
“Most Likely to Succeed”, and many of the practices 
that we are seeing in new schools.  As part of this 
research we are arranging a Teacher Only Day next 
term which will enable all of our staff to visit 
schools, including the newly opened Rolleston     
College, where teaching and learning is happening 
in innovative ways.   We will definitely keep you 
informed of progress. 
 

My Time 
On Wednesday I had the privilege of watching some 
of our students during their My Time activities.  My 
thanks especially go to the BMX group who invited 
me out to see what they are creating at the back of 
the school.  I am seriously impressed with the work 
they are doing there, and how co-operatively they 
are working to redesign the track.  That is ‘real’ 
learning going on there, with them problem solving, 
using equipment responsibly, working out the best 
use of their resources, trialling what they’ve created 
and brainstorming to see how they might make it 
better.  Great work boys! 
 



WEEKLY   
CARE  CARD  DRAW  
 

26th May  
Thea McNoe 

FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR 

June 13 Aoraki Cycling 

 14 Yr 12 Agriculture Course—
Tractors 

 16 Yr 10 JPN Competition 

 18-19 Mataarariki Noho Marae 

 30 Aoraki Netball 

 30 Skate & Scooter  
Yrs 7 & 8 

 30 Smokefree Rockquest Final 

July 5-7 Life Education Trust visit 

 7 End of Term 2 

End of Term Assembly 

I also got to see our school experts teaching other  
students how to play chess, a group of students setting 
each other fitness challenges, a group scouting film 
locations, and another group working on football skills.   
 
As always, there is a lot going on at Opihi.   
 
He waka eke noa. Nau te rourou, naku te rourou ka ora 
ai te iwi. 
Nga mihi. 
 
Tina Johnson 
Principal 





OPIHI  COLLEGE  HOODIES 
Due to a manufacturing cost increase, there will 

be a change of price for these as of Term 3.  (The 
new price will be $55).   If you would like to    

order one at the old price of $50, please get your 
order into Sally in the library before the end of 
the term. 

WANTED  FOR  THE  ART  DEPARTMENT 
Old magazines and plastic containers—ice cream 

containers, lunch boxes or 1 litre and larger       
containers—would all be very gratefully received. 

TEMUKA  SWIMMING  CLUB  AGM 
7.00pm  Tuesday 13th June 2017                                                        
To be held at 29 Princes Street, Temuka                                      
It would be great to add some new faces to our team.  
Any questions please contact   




